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“The Friendly Centre”   
 1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta T1H 4W9 
       Open Monday to Friday - 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. 
       Telephone 403-329-3222      Fax  403-329-8824 

 

 

NORD - BRIDGE  SENIORS 

Newsletter 

The Nord-Bridge Sea 'N Oars Dragon Boat Team had a fantastic time competing at the Lethbridge 
Rotary Dragon Boat Festival this July! This spirited team of older adults, ranging in age from 55 to 

85, brought energy, teamwork, and enthusiasm to the water, showing that age is no barrier to      
adventure and camaraderie. A heartfelt thank you goes out to team manager Cheris Samuels, 

whose dedication and leadership helped make the experience memorable. Special thanks to our 
generous sponsors, Lethbridge Hearing Centre, Salon Nineteen04, The View at Lethbridge, and 

Medicine Shoppe #338, for their support. We also sincerely appreciate the volunteers and specta-
tors who cheered us on and helped make the event a success!  
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Nord-Bridge Membership Fees: 
Membership is open to all seniors age 55 plus.  

Associate Membership for younger individuals 
whose spouse is over 55 and a member. 

Membership Renewal: $60 

New Memberships: $63 

Some programs and services are partially funded  
by the joint Provincial and City FCSS Program. 

Nord-Bridge is a proud member of the  
Alberta Association of Seniors Centres. 

Welcome to 13 New Members!  

We are happy to have you here! 

July has come and gone – where did it go? 
I’m still working on the beginning of sum-
mer. Our garden has flourished – and so 
have the weeds. They both have loved the 
heat and rain. The Father’s Day Car Show 
took place at Winston Churchill High School 
– even though it was a few weeks after 
Father’s Day due to the weather. Thanks to 
all those who chose to show off their treas-

ured vehicles and to those who took the time to check them 
out. Once again, our volunteers did an exceptional job. The trip 
to Calgary for the Lion King was certainly worth it. What a won-
derful show. Be sure to check out future trips being planned. 
You won’t be sorry. 
 

Summer registration took place on July 3rd for a fewer number 
of programming sessions. Even instructors need a break. Keep 
an eye out for our fall programming guide coming out on Mon-
day, August 25th. 
 

Preparations are underway for the annual Whoop Up Days 
events - the parade, pancake breakfast, and bingo.  Be sure to 
check out our float in the parade which is on Tuesday, August 
19. Come out and cheer on Nord-Bridge’s entry. On Wednesday, 
August 20 we have our Toonie Pancake Breakfast in the Multi-
Purpose Hall. Bring all your friends and family for good eats.  
 

Check out the information rack by our lounge area. You will find 
our upcoming events and special announcements on display. 
 

In a world where you can be anything, BE KIND. 

Dianne Smith,  
Interim Board President 

Ruth Yeryk Frank Kryskow 

Jim Labadie Daniel Wolfsberg 

Kay Steele Terry Doerksen 

David Roberts Dragutin Pavlovic 

Marion Bird Greg Gibson 

1 Anonymous Leonard Yaremchuk 

Mary Anne Yaremchuk 
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Visit nordbridgeseniors.com for  

program information, photos,  

videos, newsletters, and more. 

 

Now accepting VISA, MASTERCARD & INTERAC  
transactions at our Reception Desk & Dunford Diner 

Executive  
Director’s Report 
 

I trust everyone is having as great of 
a summer as I am. I was fortunate 
to get away on two small trips to 
Fernie and Whitefish with my family. 
Amazing how things change as my 
kids get older. Gone are the days 
where I have to pack bikes, scoot-
ers, toys, baseball gloves, soccer 
balls etc…these days packing the car for holidays is a 
breeze! A soccer ball, their phones and a lot of snacks for 
two growing teenage boys.  
 
Speaking of teenagers, last month you would have seen a 
few of them around Nord-Bridge. Prior to having a Coordi-
nator of Volunteer staff we were unable to take on the high 
school students that needed to fulfill volunteer hours for 
credits. We just didn't have the staff resources to oversee 
the students during the 40 hours of volunteering they re-
quired. Donna was able to take on two high school students 
(Ethan and Dion) who helped with several tasks in and 
around our building. One of those tasks was helping Marco 
replace some of the old parking blocks in our parking lot. 
They also volunteered at our car show and Bulls baseball 
games. We wish both boys all the best in their grade 12 
year this fall. We hired Shayla as a casual part-time cashier 
in the dining room to cover for Gail while she was away on 
holidays. Shayla, a high school student, was looking for 
some summer employment and we were able to give her a 
couple weeks worth of work. Shayla quickly learned the 
computer cash register and brought a friendly smile to the 
dining room. Thank you Shayla for helping cover our busy 
dining room! 
 
Last month Ashley and 
I had the opportunity 
to tour Dr. Sayeh   
Zielke (Executive Chair 
of Assisted Living   
Alberta, Medical     
Director and Cardiolo-
gist in Lethbridge) 
around Nord-Bridge. 
Dr. Zielke wanted to 
see what we had to 
offer to seniors and 
was very impressed 
with all the programs 
and services we offer to older adults in the Lethbridge com-
munity. Dr. Zielke is an amazing advocate for seniors health 
in Lethbridge and we are looking forward to connecting 
with her on key senior issues in the future.  
 

David Ng, 
 

Executive Director                                                     

facebook.com/nordbridgeseniorslethbridge  

twitter.com/bridgenord 

nordbridgeseniors 
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Executive Committee 

Board of Directors: 
 

First year 
Randy Butterwick 
Donalda Stock 
Tom Ivins 

Second Year 
David Green 
Alan Stalker 
Lorrie Vos 

Third Year 
Mike Bennett 
Clay Olsen 
Bill Hanson 

Administration Staff 
Executive Director         David Ng 
Financial Administrator       Tracy Beauchemin 
Program Coordinator        Ashley Kern 
Seniors System Navigator       Charlene Kocken 
Office Administrator        Maria Lisun 
Office Administrator/Outreach      Erin Bates 
Dining Room/Kitchen Assistant      Gail Krysak 
Kitchen Manager              Bety Castillo 
Cook          Tyler Johnson 
Cook          Danielle Wiese 
Kitchen Team Member                         Heather Boychuk 
Building Maintenance/Custodian      Marco Escobar 
Director of Fund Development     Julie Sarich  
Coordinator of Volunteer Services     Donna Lofstrom-Bell 
Go-Friendly Bus Driver       Terry Beauchemin 
Newsletter Editor        Cindy Dykstra 

Nord-Bridge Meeting  
Reminders 

 

Monthly 
Outreach Committee :  
First Mon. (Sept. - May) 1:30pm 

Directors Meetings:  
Second Wed. 9:30am 

Finance Committee Meeting: 
Last Wed. in  Feb, May, Sept, Nov 
 

Annually 
Annual General Meeting:  
First Wed. of April 9:30am 
 

General Member Meeting:  
First Wed. of November 9:30am 

Interim President:  Dianne Smith 

Vice-President: Vacant 

Treasurer: Tracy Beauchemin 

Secretary:             Judy Cartwright 

Past President:    George Berg 
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 FOR SHAW SUBSCRIBERS:  We are pleased 
to announce that our building is  equipped with 
Shaw) Go WiFi. To connect at Nord-Bridge: 
1. Access the network / WiFi settings on 

your device. 
2. Select ShawOpen from the list of 
             networks. 
3. Open your browser. 
4. Sign-in using your @shaw.ca email 

address and password. 
Any questions? Please call 1-888-472-2222  or 
visit http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/. 
 

This is a free service to Nord-Bridge provided by Shaw. 

 
 

   While at the Nord-Bridge 
  Centre you can access 
  our in-building internet 
  service at: 

 

    User ID:  NBSC_Guest  
    Password:  Friendly@55    
      
   (Shaw Cable subscribers see left) 

      

MONTHLY 50/50 TOONIE DRAW 

Nord-Bridge holds a monthly 50/50 toonie draw on 
the third or fourth Friday of each month. Members 
do not need to be present to win. The Nord-Bridge 
share of the proceeds is dedicated to programming. 

 
TO PLAY: 
1.  Fill out an envelope at the draw desk in the Dunford 
Diner.   
2.  Drop $2.00 into the envelope and deposit it into the 
Draw Box. 
3. Come out to lunch on “draw day” to see if you are the 
winner.  The more times you enter, the more chances you 
have of winning!  
 

RECENT WINNER  
 

June 27 - Lawrence Velker $168.00 
July 25 - Ruth Bates $201.00 

 

MONDAY JAM 50/50 DRAW 

Proceeds of Monday Jam draws assist with sound 
system and AV costs in the building. 

 

*No Monday Jams in July & August. Check the 
October newsletter for September winners! 

 
 

Thanks Jammers, Volunteers, and Patrons. 
Thanks also to Cheryl Orr for  
selling tickets at Monday Jams. 

http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
http://www.shaw.ca/internet/wifi/
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BUILDING OPERATING FUNDS 
RECENT DONORS 

 
Check back next month! 

 
 

NORD-BRIDGE IN-HOUSE BINGO 
 

Year to date: $10,154.75 
 
CRIB 
 

Year to date: $1,539.00 

Over 30 Years Experience 

We have a QR code for our website! You’ll find 
this QR code at our Newsletter stands in various 

locations such as London Drugs and Save-On 
Foods North. To scan this code, open the built-in 

camera app on a smart phone and point the   
camera at the QR code. Tap the banner that appears on the 

screen and you will be transferred to the Nord-Bridge     
website, where you can access our monthly newsletters   
under the About > Newsletters tab. See the Nord-Bridge 

Front Desk for more information! 
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403-329-4934 
Give us a call regarding … 

 Affordable Pre-arrangement Options 
 Evergreen’s Budget Conscious Pricing 

    Because Cost  
    Is An Option           

A Division of the Caring Group Corp.  

We lessen the expense, 
      Not the care 

SOUTHERN OPTICAL LTD. 

WE OFFER DIGITAL EYE TESTS 

WITH NO PUFFS OR DROPS. 

 
PHONE: 403-327-4145    

FAX: 403-320-1181 

Fred Miller 
Registered Optician 

1011 - 3rd Avenue S. 
Lethbridge, AB T1J 0J3  

 

www.southernoptical.ca 

Rick Miller 
Licensed Contact Lens Practitioner 

http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
http://www.southernoptical.net
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Volunteer Services Report 
 

 

Well, it seems that I am getting into a bit of a rut with my newsletter article; it tends 
to start off with a weather report, but I don’t think this July has been typical Alberta 
weather either. Nevertheless, everything is so lush and green and when the sun 
does come out, it is so appreciated. Pretty sure the “heat’ is coming in August 
though.  
 

I'm getting ready for my very first Whoop Up Days and as usual, Nord-Bridge Seniors Centre is getting 
involved with so many fun activities. I have already started to contact member volunteers about the Toonie Pancake Breakfast 
on Wednesday, August 20th in the Multi Purpose Hall (MPH). As this tasty event is open to the community, it will be especially 
busy. We are looking for help from about 25 member volunteers and there are some spots still available, about 5 or 6, so let 
me know if you have some time to give.  
 

Nord-Bridge has had three Grade 12 students visiting in July. Two came to Nord-Bridge to complete a school program initiative 
and I think they have gone away with a deeper understanding of how important caring connections are for 
seniors in the community. Good luck Ethan and Dion with your last year of high school and thank you for 
your volunteer time with Nord-Bridge. I think our 3rd student Aaryan will be here until the end of summer. 
Aaryan is really learning his way around the Dunford Diner and making many new friends. Thank you 
Doreen, for taking him under your kind wing.  
 

Many of our Nord-Bridge member volunteers will be supporting a special Alzheimer's event at the end of 
July and I will give a report in August once we have some results. I will try to keep the weather out of it.   
 

Donna Lofstrom-Bell, CVA - Coordinator of Volunteer Services 
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Seniors System Navigator  

Depression 

Depression at times can be related to worry and anxiety. If you are struggling 
with depression and feel very sad, not interested in your usual activities, and 
have feelings of hopelessness, the following are tips to help reduce symptoms: 
 
Try having a shower. 
Get in a shower and use water as hot or as cold as you like. You don’t need to scrub your whole body. Just 

get in the shower and let the water run over you for awhile. If need be, find a shower chair and sit on it for awhile. 
 

Moisturize your whole body. 
Use whatever lotion you have available. Go to the dollar store and purchase unscented or scented lotion. Get lotion that you will 
enjoy all over your body. 
 

Dress in clean comfortable clothing. 
Use clothes that are loose fitting like yoga pants. Undergarments can be luxurious or can be ridiculous. You might have received 
boxers with snowmen on them last Christmas. Just put them on and feel relaxed. 
 

Drink ice cold water. 
Get an ice cold glass of water and add mint or lemon slices. This will give the water a nice flavour. It will encourage you to drink 
more water. 
 

Listen to music. 
Try and listen to something that is upbeat and music you can dance too. Find songs you can sing and dance to at the same time. 
Sing to it, dance to it, just get up and move. 
 

Make food. 
Don’t grab something quick to eat; try and take the time to make a snack. Even try to make ramen soup and add veggies or make 
a boiled egg for a quick snack. If you take the time to prepare your own food, it will taste great because you accomplished some-
thing.                            

Go outside and enjoy nature.                                                                                                                                                                
Take a walk to your favourite park. Sit on the grass and look at the clouds. Smell the flowers and fresh cut grass. Place your hands 
in the sand and feel the coolness against your skin. 

Make something. 
Get a scribbler and create a short story or poem, draw or colour a picture, crochet or knit, whittle a piece of wood, play with clay. 
Just create something. 
 
Call someone. 
Try and call a friend, close family member, or someone in your community. Have a conversation and listen to someone’s voice. If 
you are not able to call, text, or email, find a way to join a group and interact with another person. If you don’t have much to say or 
offer in the conversation just listen. 
 

Cuddle a pet. 
If you have a pet or know of one give them a cuddle. Take pictures of them and talk to them. Tell your pet how you feel, or the 
next movie you want to see.  
 

Most of all, find something to be grateful for each day. 
 

If these strategies are not helping, it's a good idea to get professional help.  
This is a list of places that you can call: 
Distress Line of Southwest Alberta 24/7:  403-327-2880 toll free 1-888-787-2880 
Alberta Mental Health Help Line:  1-877-303-2642 
Crisis Line:  1-800-784-2433 
Mental Health Support:  310-6789 
 
Source: Uplifting Each Other  MistiDawn Kingdom Koachin 
 

Charlene Kocken, BA, BSW, RSW Seniors System Navigator  
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The end of summer already! As I write this, I am looking forward to my annual family trip to the mountains 
of the Kootenays in BC! I will be gone the August long weekend from August 1st - 6th and will share photos 
upon my return!  
 

The beginning of last month was busy with our Show and Shine Car Show 
- we had a great turnout from the community and the weather 
(somewhat) cooperated with us. Thanks to all our sponsors and to the 
principal at WCHS for letting us use their parking lot! If you would like a 
custom made t-shirt, please stop by the boutique for $30.00 each!  
 

Since this summer has been slower at Nord-Bridge it has been nice to 
catch up on paperwork and plan for Whoop Up Days and the Fall Program 

Guide, out Monday, August 25th! We have many classes for our members this time around 
with more Chair Yoga classes being offered than ever before, along with some new classes 
sprinkled in. This includes but is not limited to Fit Ball, Combo Zumba Gold Toning and more! 
I am so grateful for the amazing talent we have in Lethbridge to teach all these classes from 
art, fitness, mental health, and wellness, to cooking and language classes! We want to make 
sure our older adults are aging in their homes for as long as possible by staying active in all 
the wellness domains (physical, social, cognitive, emotional, and spiritual).   
 

Whoop Up Days is soon approaching and if you haven’t already heard we are in the parade once again on Tuesday, August 19th! 
Please go to page 7 of this newsletter for more information, and talk with myself or Donna if you are curious about volunteering 
during this time. The following day we are hosting our annual Toonie Pancake Breakfast on Wednesday, August 20th from    
8:00 am -11:00 am in the Multi-Purpose Hall of Nord-Bridge. This is open to the public so bring your family and come down to 
enjoy the delicious food, company, and music! Thank you to our sponsors who always make these events feasible! 
 

Next month, I am excited to have the University of Lethbridge Nursing students back at Nord-Bridge from September to Decem-
ber on Thursdays and Fridays in the Flex Room, as part of their community health experience. They will also be partnering with 
the Medicine Shoppe for flu clinics in October. Please watch out for more information on this once we get closer. Please make 
sure to give the students a warm, friendly welcome when they arrive September 18th as they can’t wait to get to know all our 
members!  
 

Fall program registration will begin at 8:30 am on Thursday, September 4th, both online at www.nordbridgeseniors.com and in 
person at Nord-Bridge. For a full list of steps to register online please go to page 10 of this newsletter. As always please make 
sure to have your membership paid and make sure to give us your most current email for our files. Because your email is    
attached to your member ID, this will ensure you receive the membership discount on classes especially if you are registering 
online. Please contact me if you have any questions on this process. 
 

Lastly, cancelled programs for this month include: No Newcomers Meet & Greet on Tuesday, August 19, due to the Whoop Up 
Days Parade, and no darts on Wednesday, August 20th due to the Toonie Pancake Breakfast in the Multi-Purpose Hall. 
 
Until next month, stay happy and healthy! 

 

~Ashley Kern  -  Program Coordinator 

Programmer’s Report 

http://www.nordbridgeseniors.com
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Fundraising Report 
 

Whew! What a whirlwind of planning on the fundraising side of Nord-Bridge. 
 

I first want to say thank you to everyone that smiles, hugs and shares a story! You make 
coming to work every day very enjoyable. I truly appreciate working with you! 
 

We are super busy with some awesome fundraising efforts – as we need to expand our dining room! Our membership contin-
ues to grow – and we also accept those who just want to come in for a coffee or a bite to eat! This means we are getting close 
to capacity! Time to expand the space, get new flooring, tables and chairs, as well as make a few adjustments within our centre 
and the awesome services we provide.  We understand that transitioning can be challenging – and sure do appreciate your  
patience during this process!   
 

We need to raise funds to make this happen!  We will be looking for sponsors ~ donations ~ holding raffles/giveaways ~ bowl-
ing nights ~ Happy Appy Hours ~ a Country/Celtic Barn Dance ~ Chamber Mix & Mingle Events ~ and so much more! We are 
working to expand our reach ~ ensuring everyone knows who we are, and why we are here!   
 

Our motto is “Senior is not a Swearword." I am spreading this message far and wide! Only the lucky ones get to be seniors!  
Congratulations! 
 

Thank you for your support! HUGS 

Julie Sarich - Director of Fund Development 
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Roaming Retirees 
 

July came in hot - like "don't touch the car seat" hot - and I wasted no time diving into the best parts of summer: music, adventure, 
and raspberry-stained fingers. 
 

I kicked off the month kicking up my heels to the sweet harmonies of The Washboard Union, where the good vibes were louder than 
the amps. If toe-tapping were a sport, I’d have gold medals by now. 
 

Next stop: a paddle-powered escape in the hidden gem that is Jaffray. There’s nothing quite like gliding across calm waters in a pad-
dle boat, sun on your shoulders, and zero cell reception. It was peaceful, picturesque, and proof that leg day doesn’t always happen 
at the gym. 
 

But the real cherry on top (or should I say raspberry?) was making homemade jam with my dad. There's something pretty magical 
about turning summer fruit into sticky jars of happiness - especially when I get to hang out with my favorite person, Lyle. 
 

And let’s not forget the mane event - The Lion King Live. What a roaring success! It was a circle-of-life-sized hit with our Nord-Bridge 
crew, complete with goosebumps, standing ovations, and a few tears (looking at you, Valerie). 
 

Now, as we ride this summer high into August, it’s time to start dreaming about our next grand outing: 
  
Spruce Meadows Masters – it’s back and better than ever! 
Date: Thursday, September 4 
Fee: $70 for members | $90 for non-members  
(plus entry fee if under 65) 
Payment due August 16 
We need 38 people to saddle up! 
 

Trust me - you do not want to miss this. Horses, high jumps, and 
high society picnic vibes? Yes, please. Let’s gallop into fall with 
flair. 
 

So, here’s to July - where raspberries, rhythm, and recreation 
reigned supreme. August, you’ve got big boots to fill.  

~Erin Bates  "If you want the rainbow, you've got to put up with the rain" 
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Lethbridge Elder Abuse Response Network  
 

Continuing to invest in and uphold connections to your com-
munity, friends and family is a crucial aspect to maintaining 
your own wellness, especially with changes that may accom-
pany aging – either expected or unexpected. Life changes like 
retirement, moving to a different location, mobility limitations, 
or the loss of a loved one, to name a few, can all lead to and 
exacerbate isolation. Isolation can also increase a senior’s risk 
of becoming depressed, cognitive decline, and in some cases, 
an earlier death.  
 
Remaining socially active also has you continuing to engage 
in different enriching activities that can prevent isolation from 
becoming an issue. Emotionally, the effort you put into your 
socialization will help to reduce feelings of loneliness, improve 
your overall mood, or even provide you with a sense of pur-
pose. Socialization also protects your mental health by contin-
uing to keep your brain active, which also lowers the risk of 
possible cognitive problems. Believe it or not, but continuing 
to seek out socialization has also been an effective way for 
seniors to maintain their own physical health, as it also en-
courages us to remain active, or continue to go to our regular 
check-in appointments with specialists.  
 
Fortunately, continuing to stay connected with others does 
not require significant changes, and you can often see the 
results you desire with small changes. For example, becom-
ing a member of your local senior centre, or another group, 
video calling with family, volunteering, or adopting a pet can 
all have a meaningful impact.  
 
For those who are interested in exploring available socializa-
tion opportunities, LEARN will be hosting several different 
events during the Fall of 2025, which you can find more infor-
mation on below: 
Building Healthy Relationships  
Who? YOU! 
What? A multiple-week workshop around building and main-
taining healthy relationships. 
When? September 16th - November 4th, 2025. 
Where? LSCO Boardroom. 
Why? Because you deserve fulfilling relationships! 
 
Be Fast Friends 
Who? YOU! 
What? A speed friending-style event where you meet new 
people. 
When? September 26th, 2025  
Where? LSCO Stage Area 
Why? Because you can never have enough good friends! 
 
Remember that socialization is a key part to healthy aging, 
and by continuing to invest in this area, you will see a higher 
quality of life! 

 

 

~ Tyler Anderson, 

LEARN Case  
Manager 
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Did you know Nord-Bridge has 
 

On Weekends for Special events? 

*Multi-Purpose Hall : $750.00 for weekend or Hourly 

$125.00 (Min. 3 hours) 

 

*West Community Room: $200.00 for Weekend or Hourly 

$35.00 (Min. of 3 hours) 

 

*Damage deposit not included in this price*  

*For booking inquiries please call Maria at 403-329-3222. Please 

book a minimum of one month in advance. Please go to 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com under the About >  

Facilities > Rentals tab for more information about these rooms. 

 

1904—13th Ave. North 

Lethbridge, Alberta 
403-329-3222  
friendly@nordbridgeseniors.com 
 

www.nordbridgeseniors.com 

Open Monday to Friday  
8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  

“The Friendly Centre” 


